Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

May 19, 2011
Present:  Professors Siouxsie Easter, CJ Koepp, Tom Stiadle; Student Representative Alex Schloop '12 joined late; Provost Leslie Miller-Bernal (chair) 
The meeting began at 9:30 a.m.
1. To celebrate the last meeting of the semester, we shared drinks and muffins. Leslie took informal minutes with an eye toward next year’s work as we implement the newly passed Sustainable Community general education program.
2. We approved minutes of May 12, 2001.

3. We discussed Tuesday’s special faculty meeting (May 17th) and feedback we have received, which included:

· Apologies for not voting in favor of the proposal 

· Concerns about practical issues, such as next year’s transfer students who clearly cannot take 2nd and 3rd year themed seminars since these seminars will not yet be developed

· A recognition that swayed some faculty at Tuesday’s meeting that if we didn’t pass the proposal now, it could not be implemented for at least a year

4. We discussed changes that need to be made to the Catalog for next year. 

· Given the brief time that we have to get changes into the Catalog, we agreed that we would concentrate on the section labeled “Bachelor of Arts Degree” (currently pages 27-29) although ideally we should return to earlier discussion of inadequacies of the Institutional and Academic Program Goals section, currently page 26 of the Catalog. We recommend that next year’s EPC review and revise those sets of goals. 

· Leslie will be writing a draft of the “Bachelor of Arts Degree” section of the Catalog over the weekend and sending it to EPC for quick feedback and suggestions. It needs to go to Janet Mapstone by the end of next week at the latest. 

· We want the Catalog description to give students and faculty enough information to understand what the new requirements are and why we have them without getting into too many details or special cases. We will write a separate, longer description with learning objectives that we will put on the Globe for faculty advisors and students.

· SC themed seminars and SC 111 need to be entered into the course section just above “Teaching Certification” (currently page 165).
· We also need to change the Calendar in the back of the Catalog since spring semester 
starts one week earlier and remove some WLLS courses (but leave WLLS 121, 122, and 190). 

· We want to be sure we mention Celebrate Scholarship and Engagement Days, both in the description of SC as well as under “Educational Environment” (currently on page 39). As a side point, we recommend that Admissions consider holding Admitted Student Days on Celebrate Scholarship and Engagement Days since these days will show what Wells is good at—coming together as a community to support academic work. We are unsure of how much Admissions staff know about the SC program.
5. We discussed work for next year and which committees the work should fall to. 

· EPC should talk to Collegiate at the beginning of the semester to explain the new program in depth. Alex, as new President of Collegiate, will arrange this.
· Curriculum Committee will need to review proposals for themed seminars for spring 2012 (on Crafting Meaningful Lives), as well as determine which adapted courses should count for CAR and QR. We admitted this would be quite a lot of work which influenced work we thought EPC should do.

· EPC will be responsible for determining which particular days in the latter part of the spring semester, 2012, will be Celebrate Scholarship and Engagement Days (and which fields will have students present on each day) in time for faculty to adjust their spring semester syllabi, developing the SC senior capstone course, and reviewing Institutional and Academic Program goals (in the Catalog). 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Miller-Bernal, Chair and secretary pro tem
